Minutes of the Los Medanos College

Associated Students

Senate Meeting

	Date:
	Friday, December 5, 2008



	Time:
	2:00 – 4:00 p.m.



	Place:
	Los Medanos College – Rm. 409

2700 East Leland Road

Pittsburg, CA 94565-5107



	Chair:
	Tai Colbert



	1.   Call to Order:
	Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m.



	· Roll Call:
	Present                            Late                                         Absent

Dave Belman                                                                  Omar Lewis*

Marie Karp                                                                      Valerie Fee* 

Erin Johnson

Elaine Davis*

Heather McClenathan*

De’shawn Woolridge*

Jennifer Okafor*

Angela Shoga*

Chika Nnaji

Tai Colbert

Christina Cannon*

Heidi Meldrum*



	Quorum:
	Those present constitute a quorum.



	*Voting Board Members
	


2.   Adopt Agenda for Friday, December 5, 2008: Heidi Meldrum

· Erin requested for the bus pass issue to be added as an emergency action item on the agenda for December 5, 2008, and the board approved.

Call for a motion to approve the agenda for Friday, December 5, 2008.

	Motion:
	De’shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	6-0-1



	Vote passed by majority.
	


Call for a motion to approve the minutes for Friday, October 17, 2008.

	Motion:
	Heidi Meldrum

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	6-0-1



	Vote passed by majority.
	


Note:   Minutes for November 21, 2008: tabled to next meeting.

3.  Public Comment: All

· No public comment.

4.  Advisor Report: David Belman

· Dave introduced Marie Karp, LMC counselor, who was present for Dave's last evaluation.

· Dave announced the “President's Annual Holiday Reception” coming up on Monday, December 8, 2008, from 3 – 5 pm in the library community room. LMCAS is invited.

· Dave also announced Demetria's absence from school for the rest of the semester until the spring semester. Dave also added that the would be changes to office policies; restricted use, but student government members and student employees would be allowed to use the office.

· Dave announced that the review for stipends would be starting on Monday, December 15, 2008.

· Dave also announced that the campus would be opening two new spaces for student life in the old science area,. Offices will be opened in the spring, guaranteed until August; one will be for Demetria's office, and the second will be for student leadership lab.

5.  Bus Pass Discussion

· Erin presented the results from the petition to save the bus pass program, and requested for the board to vote for the bus pass program to be continued and have an election.

· Dave asked if they were interested in seeing an election.

· Christina replied that it did not seem like the board was willing to hold an election.

· Tai said the student fee is fine.

· Dave said that the president is not in favor of seeing fees.

· De'shawn said that it is good to know what kind of fee is being dealt with.

Call for a motion to approve moving forward with having the spring election and giving $14,000 to TriDelta.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	5-0-2



	Vote passed by majority.
	


· Dave noted that the individuals who voted 'yes' would be part of the team working on the bus pass program. However, a request was put in to recall the vote due to some misunderstandings.

Call for a motion to recall De'shawn's motion to move forward with having the spring election and giving $14,000 to TriDelta

	Motion:
	Heidi Meldrum

	Second:
	Christina Cannon

	Vote:
	2-4-1



	Vote failed.
	


· Dave strongly suggested to the bus committee to meet and work on the bus pass program. He also suggested that the bus pass discussion be a weekly agenda item. Dave also requested for two people from the bus pass committee to be available to meet with Mike from TriDelta. De'shawn, Elaine, and Heidi volunteered.

6.   Probationary status for V.P. and V.P. of Finance

· Dave reported that the elects were not eligible because they did meet the complete 15 board meetings attendance qualification; therefore, the board would have to vote to place them on active probation in their positions until they have met the qualification.

Call for a motion to approve Heidi Meldrum as V.P. on active probation until she has met the qualification for attendance at 15 board meetings

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	7-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


Call for a motion to approve Elaine Davis as V.P. of Finance on active probation until she has met the qualification for attendance at 15 board meetings.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Heidi Meldrum

	Vote:
	7-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


7.   V.P. Vacancy Appointment Process

· The discussion was tabled to next week's meeting.

8a.   Winter Recess- Retreats for Spring Preparation and Team Building

· The Retreat will be on January 19, 2009, from 9 am to 4 pm.

· Elaine announced that there would be a pool party at her house for LMCAS at 5 pm on December 20, 2008.

8b.   Spring Calender

· Heidi said that she was creating a spring calender for LMCAS, and she asked the board for ideas.

· Ideas from the board included Welcome Week, Day of Arts, Ice-cream Social, Documentary, Academic Competition (April 25, 2009), everyone's birthdays, forum, African Day/Black History Day, Cultural Day, LMCAS Social Recruitment, Dance, Talent Day.

10. Forming a Welcome Week Committee

· Christina said that she planned the program the was she did because of past experiences, and that she was looking for individuals from the board to take care of leading each day of the event.

· Tai said the the weight on LMCAS from past experiences was unfair, and she said that she likes the idea of clubs helping out.

Call for a motion to proceed with format of Welcome Week.

	Motion:
	De’shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Angela Shoga

	Vote:
	4-1-2



	Vote passed by majority.
	


· Christina said LMCAS would purchasing all food items and that each day will have its own seperate proposal.

9.  Spring College Wide Committee Prep

· Heidi ask the board members to look at their class schedule, decide what committee they want to be on for the spring semester and bring it to the meeting for next week.

· Heidi also reported that the by-laws recorded LMCAS with 5 internal committees, and that she wanted to enhance that or make them more active.

· Dave suggested that the Bus Pass Tax Force be added.

· Dave added that 784 people filled out the survey that was required for 1000 people, and 524 were in favor of the election.

10. By-Laws Update

· Elaine said that the team had met a couple of time and that they were working on making some admendments to the by-laws. Team meetings are on Mondays and Wednesdays at the Math Lab.

· Heidi touched on a few of the amendments that the team was thinking of.

· Tai asked if the team would change the way people are voted on the board.

· Heidi repied 'yes', and that on of the ideas for that was that all members of the board will be elected by the AS, that is the entire campus. So it would be a little more restricted. She said that there would be 3 officers, 5 at-large senators, and 5 specialized senators.

11. Survey Update

· Christina asked the board if there was any other way that they wanted the survey to be analyzed. She gave different examples and asked the board members to give her their ideas outside the meeting so that there can be a final say by the next meeting.

12. Officer Reports/Senator Reports: Committee Updates.

· Tai announced that the last meeting would be on December 19, 2008, and she suggested that the meeting time be moved to 11-2 pm or 12-3 pm. By a majority vote, the board decided to have the meeting at the usual time from 2-4 pm.

· Tai said she forgot her resignation letter, but she resigned orally to board from being President of LMCAS. She said that she would resign completely with her letter on Friday, December 12, 2008. 

· Christina said the coat drive and the can drive was going really well and the would end of December 16, 2008. 

· Christina also passed out the ICC fund request for Honors. The request was approved by a majority vote.

· Heather announced that the Green Team meeting time changed.

· Jen reported that the Distance Ed would be training for online teachers.

· De'shawn reported that TAG was looking into Machuettes in the campus.

· Elaine reported that their would be a Flex activity in the library committee room on January 13, 2009 from 1-4 pm , and that everyone was encouraged to go.

· Erin apologized for not meeting the survey requirement for 1000 people.

13. Future Agenda Items

· Christina to have 10 minutes for discussion on each day's event for the Welcome week.

· Bus Pass information

· V.P. Vacancy Appointment

· By-Laws

· Spring Committee Appointments

14. Adjournment: Tai Colbert

· Meeting adjourned at 4:12 p.m.

